COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY, 12th June 2006.

QUESTION NO 25
QUESTION: Councillor Shane O Connor
To ask the Manager how many forecourt garages within South Dublin have closed down their operation ceasing the service of petroleum sales & loss of employment & have applied for a change of planning on site within the last two years?
REPLY:

Four applications proposing a change of use (or demolition) of all or part of a development from a petrol station to another use that is not related to “service of petroleum sales” have been received in the last two years.  Two of these applications are currently under consideration by the Council.

The majority of change of use applications relating to petrol stations, ordinarily involve change of use of part of the petrol station to retail shops. 
Information on the stations that have closed down after applications for partial or full changes of use have been decided is not readily available to the Planning Department and neither are details of loss of employment as a result of any closure.
In cases where the application was for retention of an unauthorised change of use and the application refused, any continued use would be a matter for Planning Enforcement. 

